Notice Regarding Use of the Narrow Gauge Pathway and Construction of the new Campbell Field Bridge in Carrabassett Valley
Construction of the new Campbell Field Bridge will begin on or about June 13th. The project will begin on the east side of the river south of Bigelow Station.  Expect to see some vehicle and equipment traffic from Bigelow Station south to the intersection of the Campbell Field Trail.  Bridge work on the west side of the river will begin sometime later and this will necessitate closing the Campbell Field Parking Lot at that time. It is anticipated that the entire project will be completed sometime in September.  In the meantime, trail users are encouraged to use the Airport Trailhead as well as the AGC parking lot (for access to the Stratton Brook Trailhead).  In addition, Sugarloaf will be providing shuttle service on weekends from the Outdoor Center to the Stratton Brook Trailhead for riders and their mountain bikes and other trail users.  Some trails located off the Narrow Gauge Pathway (Meade and Mike’s Mile Trails) may be closed periodically during the bridge construction.
